
Dear Parents,  

Further to the Prime Minister’s announcement this evening, LHS will only be open from tomorrow 

(Tuesday 5 January) for the children of key workers. All other pupils will be provided with high quality 

remote learning.   

The School will be open from 8.30am to 5.00pm.  

May I draw your attention to the following:  

• Students are not expected to wear School uniform  

• Junior Department students should arrive at the Junior Department entrance where they will be 

registered  

• Senior School students should arrive at the Senior School and register in room 8  

• Children should bring a named water bottle and a snack  

• The kitchen will be closed and we ask parents to provide a packed lunch for your daughter.  

In accordance with government guidance, we request that students are in School only when absolutely 

necessary.  

If key worker parents have requested that their daughters remain in School, please may I ask that you 

inform the School if, for whatever reason, this changes. We are trying to follow government guidance 

and run the School on a skeleton staff.  

With every good wish,  

Alan Whelpdale  

Headmaster 


